
1/7/22 

MEMO 
COVID-19: Brief Update Re: Positive Cases 

The Leadership Team just became aware of 4 new additional positive cases 

of COVID-19 as of Friday, 1/7/22. This brings our total positive cases to 28 

within the building. Here is the breakdown of cases: 

• 15 residents in total have tested positive for COVID-19. 

o 14 of the 15 residents are located on the Health Center (Skilled 

Nursing). 

o 1 of the 15 residents is located on Memory Care. 

• 13 staff members in total have tested positive for COVID-19. 

o 8 of the 13 staff members work on the Health Center. 

o 1 of the 13 staff members work on Assisted Living. 

o 1 of the 13 staff members work in the Intergenerational 

Children’s Center. 

o 3 of the 13 staff members work in non-clinical areas within the 

community. 

As a reminder effective 1/5/22, all visitation for Independent Living, 

Health Center, Assisted Living, Memory Care with exception to 

Compassionate Care Visitation for end of life has been temporarily 

suspended until further notice and until we receive further guidance from 

the Department of Health.  

We are still awaiting results from Thursday, 1/6/22 Discover Lab’s on-site 

testing and will update you as we receive new information.   

Sincerely, 

Joel G. Smith, Health Services Administrator 

ext. 3357 | 206.281.5747 | jsmith@bayviewseattle.org  
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